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2018 –2019

EDUCATION AUTHORITY
Annual Parents’ Report for the 2018-2019 Year

Dear Parent,

The Board of Governors have enclosed ‘THE GOVERNORS’ ANNUAL REPORT’ and in presenting this report for your consideration, the Governors intend to give an overall picture of the workings of the school in the year past  : 2018-2019.

Should you wish to have any additional information or clarification on any aspect of the report, I would be grateful if you would forward your request, in writing, to the principal, Mrs L Woods, who will endeavour to address your query. I hope you find this report informative and that it will give you a flavour of the type of year your child will have in the nursery, as well as revealing the amount of work that goes on ‘behind the scenes’ to ensure that your child is given the best quality Early Years education possible.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Patricia Logue
Chairperson

Board of Governors

Bligh’s Lane Nursery School

                                                            REVIEW OF THE SCHOOL YEAR

The 2017 –2018 academic year began for the children on Thursday 30th August 2018. Fifty-three children were admitted to the school during the month of September, in accordance with our admissions policy, and all settled well into the school environment. As before, the settling-in procedure extended through the month of September, with the two classes being divided in half – one half attending from 8.45-10.45am and the other half attending from 11.15 – 1.15pm. Both groups were amalgamated on 20th September, with dinners starting the following week.  As always the staff would like to thank all the parents for their patience and support during the settling in procedure.

STAFFING AND STAFF DEVELOPMENT

The staff began the new school year by receiving training from Pauline Pinkerton, a teacher for the visually impaired. This training was to help staff support a particular child in this year’s cohort. Mrs. Doherty and Mrs. O’Doherty began the “WellComm” Language Screening in September in order to identify those children who would require extra language support. The children were assessed again at the end of May 2019 in order to measure the progress which they had made.
Miss McGilloway and Mrs Meehan returned as Nursery Assistants. Mrs Meehan requested an extension of the  “job share” arrangement and Ms Henry and herself shared the working week between them. This proved to be a successful arrangement with Mrs Meehan working Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays and Ms Henry working Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays. Mrs Walsh returned as Special Needs Assistant and Ms Coyle, Ms Roberts and Ms Heaney were employed as Special Needs Assistants for children with Statements. Miss Cooke and Ms Henry were appointed to the posts of Extended Schools Assistants. Miss Cooke also supervised the Breakfast Club and was appointed as Language Support Assistant. She began to work with children at the beginning of October.
Mrs M O’Doherty attended an “Early Education” meeting at Galliagh Nursery School with other Nursery Principals on 6th September in order to help draw up joint training for all the nursery staff throughout the year. All permanent staff  attended NSPCC “Pants” Training on Wednesday 26 th September at The Playtrail. Mrs M O’Doherty attended training delivered by Ms Paula Hegarty (Educational Psychologist) regarding changes to the referral process, together with other Nursery Principals on 27th September. She also attended “Shared Education” training in Dungannon on 28th September and on 5th October. 

All staff will attended two Staff Development Days on 29th and 30th October. The first day was held at the North West Teacher’s Centre and focused on Infant Mental Health during the morning session and Adult Mental Health/Stress Relief during the afternoon session. The second day was held in school and led by Mrs C Cosgrove (Specialist Speech and Language Therapist). She focused on Language Development, specifically “Blank” Question levels, the Communication Chain and the “WellComm” toolkit and how it can be linked to the curriculum. The staff from Strathfoyle Nursery school joined us on the second day. Mrs M Meehan attended 2 day Refresher Training in First Aid on the 7th and 8th November. Mrs O’Doherty, Mrs Woods and Mrs McCready attended training on the New Digital Admissions System on 26th November in preparation for the new online application system which will be launched this year. Mrs Woods attended Digital Safeguarding Awareness Training on 13th December at Altnagelvin hospital.  There was a huge amount of staff training covering many areas of supporting children with additional needs: Mrs O’Doherty attended RISE NI/GRtL “Developing Motor Skills” Training on 16th January; Mrs O’Doherty, Mrs Doherty, Miss McGilloway and Mrs Meehan attended SENAC Training “Supporting Parents of Children with SEN” on 12th February; All Staff completed Sensory Circuit Training delivered by O.T. Kathy McLaughlin on our Staff Development Day on 15th February.

Mrs O’Doherty attended CSSC Nursery Principals’ Training in Cookstown on 28th February. Mrs O’Doherty and Mrs Woods attended the “eti-Inspection Findings and Dissemination of Good Practice” session at NWRC on 6th March.

All Staff completed Selective Mutism Training delivered by Karen McAfee (Speech and Language Therapist from RISE NI) on our Staff Development Day on 15th March. Mrs O’Doherty and Miss McGilloway attended further Selective Mutism Training in Maydown on 28th March. All Staff completed Anaphylactic Training at Altnagelvin Hospital on 4th April. 
Mrs Woods attended a financial engagement event in Omagh on 17th April during which the new chief executive, Sara Long introduced herself to the principals and  talked about the current difficult financial position for education in Northern Ireland. All staff took part in Braincalm training on 29th April which is a specific program designed to support children with varying additional needs. It complements the sensory circuits started earlier in the year. Five staff attended training on 9th May at NWTC on understanding children’s behaviour. All staff attended  basic Makaton training on 5th June run by Ursula Sheerin and further training on 18th June by Makaton trainer Elizabeth Harvey.
The entire staff worked on whole school ‘Self-evaluation’ during Staff Development days at the end of June. They reflected on current practice and new initiatives and made contributions towards ideas for the new academic year. 
THE PRE-SCHOOL CURRICULUM

The staff worked closely in planning the Pre-School Curriculum for the development of all the children, and to ensure the best quality provision, appropriate to each child’s needs.  They made accurate observations of significant achievements made by the children during play and recorded them in order to inform assessments, future planning and parents meetings.  The Block Play Area enabled the children to have space to build and extend their ideas and the staff were able to observe good examples of Shared Thinking; group work; problem solving and Early Mathematical Experiences.  As the school is very well resourced, all areas of the curriculum – Personal, Social and Emotional Development, Language (including Listening, Pre-Reading and Writing), Mathematical Development, The Arts, Physical Development and The World Around Us were included and planned for in the daily activities prepared for the children.  The “Musical Pathways to Learning” Programme began on 25th September and was delivered during the three terms by Mrs Una Carlin from the Music Service. It was thoroughly enjoyed by the children.  The ‘Jo Jingles’ music programme and the ‘Get Fit with Jo’ exercise programme continued to be incorporated into the Extended Day and this worked extremely well. Gymnastics and Yoga also continued to be available to the children. We also continued the football coaching by Maiden City Academy which was thoroughly enjoyed by all of the children, boys and girls. 

LANGUAGE PROGRAMME

The Language Programme “Take Time To Talk” continued successfully throughout the year. This programme involved parents and staff working together to support and encourage children’s language development. The programme was explained to parents at a meeting held at the Nursery on the 11th September. We focused on the ‘Language sheet’ for each story which included ideas and suggestions for parents enabling them to get the most learning out of each book. Mrs O’ Doherty created a display in the porch area each month, depicting aspects of the story and suggested questions to ask the children in order to develop their understanding. This encouraged conversation between parents and children as they passed the display daily. Each child received the ‘Story of The Month’ in turn to take home and share with their parents. Parents were very good at reporting back in the “Parents Comments Books” provided on how their child reacted to the stories and activities given.

Due to cuts in the Extended School budget we were unable to finance a speech therapist to come in once a week to the nursery However, our own Language Support Assistant, Miss Cooke, worked with groups of children everyday all year from each class. The class teachers provided Miss Cooke with detailed and specific weekly plans and activities which were then ably delivered. All children made very good progress by the end of the year and this is reflected in the “WellComm” Language Screening results, completed at the end of May. We also worked closely with the community speech and language therapists and followed closely any of the programs they provide for specific children.
“GETTING READY TO LEARN” PROGRAMME

The ‘Getting Ready to Learn’ programme continued this year and we began with the ‘Big Bedtime Read’ theme. Parents were invited to fill in a baseline questionnaire and sessions were delivered emphasising the importance of reading to and with children. The lending library was introduced in October and parents were fantastic at borrowing books to read at home on a regular basis. An integrated approach allowed us to cover The ‘Ages and Stages’ and ‘Education Works in Pre-School’ outcomes through sessions which were delivered in the Spring Term. This included drop in clinics for parents to meet with Mrs O’Doherty to discuss any concerns they had around their child’s development, particularly with regard to physical skills. The ‘Happy Healthy Kids’ theme was delivered in the Summer Term and focused on making parents aware of the amount of sugar in foods and drinks as well as the importance of exercise. We looked at the content of breakfast cereals in particular with many parents very shocked at the sugar content of family cereals. Maiden City Soccer Academy also demonstrated an active lesson for the parents outdoors. 
SHARED EDUCATION PROGRAMME: “SHARING FROM THE START”

We continued our involvement in the Shared Education project with our partners ‘Cockhill Community Pre-School’ and ‘Stepping Stones St Johnston. We had eight sessions in all which allowed the vast majority of our children to reach and in some cases exceed the 30 hours required. The majority of the sessions involved the children visiting each other’s schools which allowed for longer periods of getting to know each other and building friendships.  

The December session was very ambitious and was a huge success. 110 children in total were involved in Christmas Carol singing in the Community. Half of them sang in the Rathmor Shopping Centre and half in Brickfield Court Nursing Home. The residents were very emotional and were so appreciative of the children giving their time as well as Christmas cards and chocolates! This event attracted a record number of parents as well as the local press.

The final session was  a hugely enjoyable trip for all the settings to Lurgybrack Farm on the 14th May. Great fun was had by all. We were very grateful for the increased parental involvement this year and look forward to more of the same in the next year of the program.

EXTENDED SCHOOLS PROGRAMME

Our extended schools programme continues to run this year thanks to an extension of the funding offered by the Department for Education. Schools in disadvantaged areas were given additional funding in order for them to address this initiative. We continued to offer parents an ‘extended day’ meaning that some of the children would stay until 2.15pm, two days per week for an organised programme of activities. The extended day was optional and flexible and parents could opt in and out depending on their needs. The programme continued again for another year last year and extended beyond March despite initial concerns regarding insufficient funding. Once again, it proved to be a great success, with approximately 98% of children availing of the service. Our Breakfast Club for the children of working parents, which was introduced originally in November 2012 continued successfully for another year.  Miss Stephanie Cooke prepared the breakfast for and supervised those children in attendance.

EXTENDED DAY FACILITATORS

Parents were informed that the Programme would be run by the Assistants in the school and that the teachers would not be directly involved. All parents were happy with this and gave their consent. The following facilitators conducted the sessions: Miss Stephanie (Jo Jingles and Get Fit with Joe), Miss Ann (Gymnastics) and Craig (Maiden City Academy). The adult-child ratio was therefore 1:7. The Governors of the school are delighted with the success of the Programme and attribute this to the excellent level of support given by the staff.  
SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS

The school is proud of its excellent reputation for supporting children with Special Needs.  In the 2018-2019 year, four of the children had a Statement of Special Educational Needs. Children with Special Needs require detailed written Individual Education Plans which are prepared by the class teacher. As always the staff ensured that these children had access to the same activities that were provided for their peers. Educational Psychologists, “Rise NI” staff (e.g. Occupational Therapists and Physiotherapists), Speech and Language Therapists and a range of other professionals visited the school regularly to assist the staff in assessing the progress of specific children, and in order to discuss this progress with their parents. 
VOLUNTEERS

We were extremely fortunate this year to have the assistance of a retired teacher and a retired nursery assistant, both of whom brought a wealth of knowledge and experience. This voluntary assistance was invaluable and very much appreciated. Mrs S O’Donnell and Mrs M Barr came into our setting on a weekly basis specifically to assist children with Special Needs who were awaiting assessment. These children very much needed one to one support and benefited greatly from the skills and experience of both volunteers. They also worked with the whole class during morning sessions, supervised during outdoor play and assisted with the dinner routine. 

PARENTS

Parents continued to be a source of invaluable support to the staff of the school, both in providing information about their child, which enables the staff to provide experiences necessary for each child’s learning, but also in practical ways, such as supporting staff on Environmental Visits and especially on Sports Day – bringing food etc for the staff to sell back to them and participating in all of the races. At Christmas time parents were extremely generous as they brought toys, books, clothes, food and other gifts in support of our Saint Vincent de Paul Appeal. 

Monthly newsletters continued to inform parents of school events and aspects of the curriculum, as did the Parents’ Notice Board, our Facebook page and regular texts. Two Parent / Teacher meetings – in October and February – were held so that parents were kept informed of their child’s progress and were given an opportunity to support the work being carried out in school.  From February onwards, parents were involved in the Language/Maths Programme (explained to them at the February meeting), by working with their children using the Literacy folders and Maths packs which were sent home each week. The parents provided us with invaluable written comments following each activity. 

Parents also received a copy of a progress report and a “WellComm” Language Assessment in June, which was forwarded to the child’s Primary School.  

During the Second Term, parents were invited to come into their child’s class and assist with the breakfast/snack routine. This was enormously popular with the parents (and grandparents!) and of course, the children loved showing their parents around the room and encouraging them to play with them!  Having parents’ interest in their child’s learning so clearly demonstrated to them, can only have a positive effect on the child’s attitude towards all future learning. Parents (and grandparents!) were also invited to come into the school at lunchtime for a “Come Dine with Me” session. This meant that they could sit with their child and enjoy lunch with them. This was also popular with the parents and most were extremely impressed at how smoothly the lunchtime routine ran and at the excellent behaviour of the children. Parents were also invited to ‘Come Read with Me’ as part of our Big Bedtime Read theme. Children absolutely loved having their parents read to them, and some of their friends, in school.
School Policies that have a direct impact on children – such as Child Protection; Health and Safety; Special Educational Needs; Positive Behaviour and Anti-Bullying etc - are always available for parents to read and are located in the entrance hall.

Parents whose children were due to start in September 2019 attended an information meeting in May and then brought their children to meet the staff later in May and also in June. The staff also carried out home visits as part of the transition into school. 

The Governors would like to express their appreciation to all the parents, since their support is a source of encouragement for all the staff as they endeavour to provide an environment of care and education for each child. 

GOVERNORS

The Governors of the school gave of their time freely in the interest of the children, parents and staff. A new board of governors began their 4 year term in the Autumn. We welcomed new parent governors and welcomed back our EA representative and DE representative governors. They attended meetings during the year which focused on for example, the general management of the school, new admissions, new staff appointments and budget deployment. The dates of all Governors meetings are recorded in the Calendar of Events, minutes of these meetings are forwarded to the EA, and copies are held on file in the school. 

THE MANAGEMENT AND ORGANISATION OF THE SCHOOL

HEALTH AND SAFETY

The staff and Governors of the school worked closely together so that all members would be clear about their roles; the continued development of teaching and learning; the aims of the school and the importance of protecting children at all times.  The children and staff in the school are protected on a daily basis by a Security Entry System, which allows staff to restrict admittance to the building if necessary.  A high priority is given to the promotion of health in the school. The staff continually talk to the children about health and healthy eating as part of the curriculum. The children had access to fresh fruit daily and brushed their teeth in school several times a week. The building’s alarm system is activated when the building is closed for the night and is connected to the PSNI and Group 4 Security.  A fire drill is conducted each term.

ORGANISATION OF STAFF

The staff work together in the afternoons when the children leave in order to prepare for the following day, reflect on practice, devise new teaching strategies and discuss children’s progress on an individual level. The Nursery assistants stay in school until 4.45pm one day each week to assist the teachers in planning for progression.  The staff work an additional 5 days per year (Baker Days) taken from their holiday allocation during which time they engage in staff development and training as well as preparing the school for the children at the beginning of the new academic year. 
FINANCE

The Education Authority continues to support the school in all financial matters and the Schools Financial Systems continued to be monitored closely to ensure the efficient deployment of the Budget. The school’s budget continues to be healthy.

THE COMMUNITY

The community continued to play a vital role in the life of the school and the staff endeavoured to use every opportunity to use the community to develop the curriculum further.  The school worked closely with the following groups and professionals during the year:

· Speech and Language Therapists

· Educational Psychologists

· Physiotherapists and Occupational Therapists

· Social Workers

· Creggan Library

· St John’s Primary School

· Schools Library Service

· ‘Jo Jingles’

· Gymnastics Instructor

· Maiden City Academy

· Banyan Theatre

· Playgroup Leaders (St Johnston and Buncrana)

· “Musical Pathways to Learning” Instructor
· Firefighters 

· Paramedics

· Dental Hygienist (Gasyard)

Work experience was provided within the school for students from various colleges in the city at different stages of the year.
TRANSITION TO PRIMARY SCHOOL

Our Transition Programme continued in order to ensure a smoother transition from Nursery to Primary school. 
As the vast majority of our children transfer to St John’s PS they attended Musical Pathways Sessions there in small groups in June. Primary One teachers met the teaching staff to discuss the individual needs of the children and parents then brought their child to a Stay and Play session in St John’s near the end of June. The teaching staff also completed a Transition Form for every child which was forwarded to the relevant Primary School.

The Transition Programme also involved a focus on a better transition experience for the children coming to us from all the various pre-school settings in the community.  All but five of the 53 children enrolled in the 2018-2019 School Year, transitioned to St. John’s Primary School. Two children went to St. Eithne’s Primary School, one child to St. Anne’s Primary School, one child to Holy Child Primary School and one child to Holy Family Primary School. Of the four Statemented children, one child went to the Autistic Unit at The Model Primary School, and the three others transferred to mainstream at St John’s Primary.
SCHOOL POLICIES

The following School Policies are displayed for parents to read in the entrance porch and a copy is available on request:

· Child Protection Policy

· Positive Behaviour Policy

· Educational Visits Policy

· Special Needs Policy

· Anti-Bullying Policy

· Policy on the use of Reasonable Force

· Complaints Policy

· Teaching and Learning Policy

· Health and Safety Policy

· Inclusion Policy
· Self-Evaluation Policy

· Data Protection Policy

· Privacy Notice
The Freedom of Information Act requires publicly funding bodies, including nursery schools, to be clear about the information they publish.  We have produced a publication scheme setting out all the information we publish on a regular basis and where to find it. Please ask the Principal if you wish to see, or be provided with a copy of the scheme. 
SCHOOL HOURS

The school hours are 8.45am – 1.15pm

The Extended Day operates from 1.15-2.15pm

                                                         CHARGING AND REMISSIONS POLICY

The Board of Governors has adopted the following Charging and Remissions Policy.

A
Charging Policy

Free milk is provided daily for the children attending the nursery.  In addition all children are provided with a snack daily and parents are asked to contribute £2.00 per week towards the cost of bread, fruit, biscuits etc.  Surplus monies are used for the following:

· Parties (Birthdays, Halloween, Christmas, Summer)

· Picnics and School Trips

· Contributions towards family bereavements 

· Items that are bought regularly e.g. Flour, salt etc. (for dough), bulbs, seeds, books

B
Voluntary Contributions

The Board of Governors reserves the right to seek voluntary contributions from parents in support of any school activity or for the benefit of the school.  Pupils whose parents are either unwilling or unable to make such contributions will not be treated differently.  However, the school reserves the right to cancel planned activities it the voluntary contributions are insufficient to meet the costs of the planned activity.

C
Breakage / Losses

The Board of Governors reserves the right to seek to recover from parents the whole or part of the cost of breakages and losses incurred as a result of a pupil’s behaviour.

THE SCHOOL GOVERNORS 2018-2019
CHAIRPERSON:                                                   Mrs P Logue

SECRETARY:                                                        Mrs L Woods
REPRESENTING EA
:


Mrs R Mc Gill
Mr C O’Donnell





Mrs P Logue

REPRESENTING DE:

                         Mrs M Shields





            Position Vacant
REPRESENTING PARENTS:


Mr K Dunne






Mr J McDevitt
REPRESENTING TEACHERS:

             Mrs M O’ Doherty

PRINCIPAL:



             Mrs L Woods (Non-Voting Member)

                                                     WHAT ARE THEIR MAIN RESPONSIBILITIES?

The Governors are ultimately responsible for the overall management of the school.  Some of their responsibilities include:

1. The management of the school budget

2. School maintenance

3. Implementation of new legislation

4. Selection of new staff and other personnel responsibilities

5. The oversight of the curriculum

6. Admissions policy

7. Fostering links with the community and pursuing the objectives of mutual understanding

8. Responding to consultative documents

STAFFING 2018-2019
Staffing Complement 2018 – 2019: 

Teachers:          Principal                                                                                Mrs L Woods 

                        Class Teacher                                                                        Mrs M O’Doherty

             


Acting Principal (covering maternity)


         Mrs M O’Doherty
                        Class Teacher (covering maternity)


         Mrs D Doherty

Ancillary Staff:    Nursery Assistant (32.5 hours per week)

                       Miss M Mc Gilloway



 Nursery Assistant (Job Share: 3 Days 19.5 hours per week)      Mrs M Meehan



 Nursery Assistant (Job Share: 4 Days 19 hours per week)         Ms W Henry
                           Special Needs Assistant (22.5 hours per week)

          Mrs C Walsh

                           Special Needs Assistant (22,5 hours per week)                           Ms L  Coyle
                           Special Needs Assistant (22.5 hours per week)                           Miss G Heaney



 Special Needs Assistant (22.5 hours per week)                           Ms L Roberts



1 Clerical Assistant (12 hours per week)                                       Mrs M Mc Cready



1 Building Supervisor (16.5 hours per week)

           Mrs M Doherty



1 Dining Attendant (7.5 hours per week)

           
           Mrs M Harkin

 Extended Schools Assistant (4 hours per week)
                        Miss W Henry


 Extended Schools Assistant (4 hours per week)           
           Miss S Cooke
                           Language Support Assistant (15 hours per week)                        Miss S Cooke 
                                                           CALENDAR OF EVENTS
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	END OF YEAR FINANCIAL STATEMENT
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	SCHOOL BUDGET

	INCOME
	£
	
	EXPENDITURE
	£

	School Budget for Year
	285076.00
	
	Staff Costs
	184095.00

	Income
	356.00
	
	Fuel (Gas)
	1697.00

	
	
	
	Premises & Maintenance
	4361.00

	
	
	
	Books, Materials & Equipment
	4789.00

	
	
	
	Operating Costs
	15019.00

	
	
	
	Transport
	510.00

	
	
	
	Non capital purchase
	220.00

	
	
	
	Capital expenditure
	

	
	
	
	carry over
	74741.00

	TOTAL
	285432.00
	 
	TOTAL
	285432.00

	
	
	
	
	

	Carry Over 
	74741.00
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	SCHOOL FUND ACCOUNT

	INCOME
	£
	
	EXPENDITURE
	£

	Bank Balance @ 01.04.17
	6487.54
	
	Resources
	966.85

	income received
	4961.53
	
	Breakfast/Snacks
	454.31

	Other income:
	6850.55
	
	Trips & Parties
	2659.84

	Shared Education 2653.50
	
	
	Shared Education
	720.00

	Sports Day 1373.85
	
	
	Charity
	200.00

	Shared Education 2315.50
	
	
	Sundry
	65.00

	Petty Cash 48.10
	
	
	cash withdrawal
	1000.00

	Petty Cash 39.60
	
	
	Petty Cash (staff refunds)
	869.67

	Edina Grant 420.
	
	
	uncleared cheque
	

	
	
	
	balance c/f
	11363.95

	TOTAL
	18299.62
	 
	TOTAL
	18299.62

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance c/f
	11363.95
	
	
	

	plus uncleared cheque
	159.53
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Bank Balance @ 31.03.19
	11523.48
	
	
	


Autumn Term





August:                28:	Baker Day. School Development Plan Targets/Staff Training/Curriculum   Planning


                            29:	Baker Day. Visual Impairment training / Home Visits


                            30: Autumn Term begins: Intake Group 1


September:               


                     4:   “WellComm” Language Screening begins Group 1


      6:    Intake Group 2


      11: Parent Language and Books Meeting


                             20: Amalgamation of Class Groups/ Getting to Know Me Theme begins


                             20 and 21: Staff Meeting                	     


      24: Breakfast Club starts


		      24: Governors’ Meeting


                             25: Musical Pathways begins             


                             27: Dinner Routine begins


		       28: Mrs O’Doherty Shared Education training Day 1


		     


			


October: 	       1 : Language Support Assistant begins 


                             4: Mrs O’Doherty Shared Education training Day 2


                             8: Halloween Theme Begins


                             11: Happy Smiles training


                                 15: Settling in meetings begin                   


                              24: First Shared Education visit                              


	                   26: Halloween Party


                              29: Training Day at NWTC: Infant and Adult Mental Health


                              30: Training Day at BLNS: Blank Level Questioning


                            


                              


November:	       5: Extended Day starts


                              6: Ms C Cosgrove- Top tips for communication (Parent workshop)


                              7&8 Mrs Meehan First Aid Refresher


        9: Autumn Walk: St Columb’s Pk/ Autumn Theme begins


		       12 and 19:“Big Bedtime Read” Talk (Parents)


 		        16: Banyan Theatre: Goldilocks and the Three Bears


                               20: Governors Meeting


                              21: Shared Education visit


                              22: Mrs O’Doherty: Shared Education Training 


                                                      


		     		                                


	


December:	       3: Christmas Theme begins


		      6: Nativity Play: Mrs O’ Doherty’s Class


		      7: Nativity Play: Mrs Doherty’s Class; 


                             10: Visit St John’s to see Christmas nativity; 


                             10: Visit to Creggan Library: Mrs O’ Doherty’s class


		      11: Visit to Santa at Playtrail to see Santa


                             12:   Shared Education session- Carol singing at Rathmor and Brickfield


                                   Court Care Home


		      13:  Christmas Dinner


                             17: Visit to Creggan Library: Mrs Doherty’s class;  Chapel Visit


      21: Santa visits the school / Christmas Party


      











  








			











Spring Term





January:	    3:  New term begins for children/ Winter Theme begins


    16: Mrs O’Doherty to Motor Skill training NWTC


    21: Governor Training “Employee Relations” (Mrs O’Doherty)NWTC


    29: Governor Training “Recruitment and Selection” NWTC


    23: GRtL “Education Works in Pre School” Talk (Ms E Kelly)


    


        		        


February:     	    4: People Who Help Us Theme begins


                          6: Paramedics Visit


                          11: Mid-Year Parent Meetings begin


                          12: Visit to Dental Hygienist


                          13: SENAC training NWTC 


                         13: Selection Committee Meeting


                         14: School Photographer


                         15- Staff Training day- Kathy McLaughlin- Sensory Circuits


                         22: Banyan Theatre: Red Riding Hood


                         28: Shared Education Session 


                             


             


March:		        4 and 11: Ages and Stages session in for parents    		          


	                   6: ETI talk at NWRC


 		       14: St Patrick’s Day Celebrations 


		       15: Staff Development Day- Selective Mutism


                              22: Banyan Theatre- Three Billy Goat’s Gruff


                              26: Governors Meeting 


	                   28: Kidz Farm visit


                              28: Staff Training at Maydown- Selective Mutism


                              29: Shared Education Session


                              


	       


		 


April:		        8: Annual Reviews


                              11: Shared Education session


                              17: Bowling Alley visit- Last Day of Term


                              18: Staff Development Day- Review of School Development Plan





		





			





                            


Summer Term


		        29: Mini Beast Topic Begins Staff Development day: Brain Calm


		          30: Children return to school


		          





May: 		         


		       3:  Visit to Tropical World


		         9: Early Education training- Understanding Children’s behaviour


                               10: Visit from Brenda Cassidy (BrainCalm)


                               13: Happy Healthy Kids session


                                12: Shared Education visit to Lurgybrack Farm


                               16: P1 teachers visiting


                               17: Visit to Shooting Starz Campsie


                               22: New Parents’ Talk in St John’s


	                   23: Shared Education Skype call


                               24: Sports Day


                               30: Shared Education Skype Call


                               31: Shared Education Conference- Mrs Woods


		       





  


		       





JUNE:	  	         3: Beach Theme Begins


		         5: Makaton training- Ursula Sheerin


		         10: Stay and Play Session: Day 1: New Children and Parents; 


		       11: Stay and Play Session: Day 2: New Children and Parents;


                             11: Musical Pathways Sessions at St. Johns


 		       14: P1 teachers visit


		       17: Principal training- new SEND act


                              17: Governor’s Meeting


		       18 and 20: Home visits


  		       26: Magician and Leaving Party: Last Day of Term for Children


		       27: Staff Development Day- Review of year and SDP


		       28: Staff Development Day- Review of year and SDP 
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